# WINDJAMMER VILLAGE BREEZE

**November 2011** 



This gorgeous Thanksgiving turkey was one of two painted to decorate the entrance to Marion Circle. However, soon after displaying the decorations, one was taken. If you have any ideas or information about what may have happened to the other turkey, please contact the POA office.

# Village Calendar

Nov. 22: Special BOD Meeting at

Clubhouse, 7:00 pm

Nov. 24 & 25: POA Office Closed

Nov. 26: Boat Regatta; Volunteer Sign-

up Sheet at the Clubhouse

Nov. 27: Decorate WJV Christmas

**Tree** at the Clubhouse at 3:00 pm

Dec. 10: Annual Christmas Dinner at

5:00 pm; Sign-up Sheets at Clubhouse

Dec. 26: POA Office Closed

Jan. 2: POA Office Closed

# Congratulations

Best Wishes to Kristy Farren and Jim Marsh of Adams Circle on their November 5<sup>th</sup> marriage.

#### **Condolences**

Condolences to the families of Betty Reinhardt of Vereen Circle and Susan Whittington of Adams Circle and King, NC

#### From the Board

As 2011 nears an end, the board of directors would like to wish everyone a holiday season filled with warmth, joy, happiness, and love. We are truly grateful for the hard work of all who volunteered in the village over this past year. Remember there is no workshop, meeting, or newsletter in December. We will see you in the New Year!

#### **Architectural Committee**

There were 9 items approved by the Architectural Committee; a BOD vote was needed on two items. The BOD approved an unpaved parking area and a paved parking area. *Ken Mayo, Chair* 

#### **GAC Committee**

Ann Dunn resigned as a committee member. The position was filled by Brenda Mooshian. Six items were submitted to the Board:

- 1. Question regarding land ownership off Little River Drive at the utility ravine between Jefferson and Jackson Circles,
- 2. Request to repaint the yellow divider line on Little River Drive at entrance,
- 3. Request to mark ditch on the right side of Little River Drive just after Gamecock Circle,
- 4. Request to mark rear and interior of clubhouse with 2600 Little River Drive address for use during an emergency,
- 5. Request to clean/repaint some village road signs,
- 6. Request to consider renovating village mailbox pavilions. *Jeanette Tripp, Chair*

# **Hospitality Committee**

New Owners: Janice Homberger at 2182 Plantation; Gary and Renee Zialkowski at 2126 Brunswick; Michael and Lesley McKee and Charles and Carolyn Shumway at 2197 Gamecock; Betty Hartis and Sherry Rutledge at 2210 Swamp Fox. New Renters: Wayne Burroughs at 2212 Jackson; Keith Jones at 2126 Adams. *Katherine Hendershot, Chair* 

### **Insurance Committee**

Total budget for this fiscal year is \$26,000. All insurance premiums paid to date amount to \$3,458.40 leaving a budgeted balance of \$22,541.60. Our large premiums come due in February, 2012; however, we remain within our projected budget for this fiscal year. *Dave Avery, Chair* 

Windjammer Village POA 2200 Little River Drive Little River, SC 29566

843.249.2460 Fax: 843.280.4840 Emergency: 843.742.7749

www.windjammerpoa.com Email: wjvpoa@sc.rr.com

Compound: wjvcompound@gmail.com

# WINDJAMMER VILLAGE BREEZE

November 2011

Arnold (Rick) Wolfe from Vereen Circle was on the WWII Honor Flight Oct. 26. The flight originated from Myrtle Beach in the morning and returned that evening. The veterans on the flight visited Washington DC to see the WWII Memorial. As reported in previous newsletters, Rick was highly decorated in WWII.

### **Letters & Concerns**

One concern was closed. Two concerns required follow-up letters to owners: One letter was sent regarding and unleashed dog and one letter was sent about a barking/nuisance dog.

## **Tree Removal Requests**

Tree removal requests for two trees were approved.

## **Please Remember:**

Per the Windjammer Village Rules and Regulations, all golf carts in the village must be marked with the appropriate lot number.

If you have news to share in the newsletter, please email wjvpoa@sc.rr.com.



## **Social Committee**

Now we are planning the holiday activities which are as follows: Boat Regatta will be Nov. 26th at the dock with apple cider, cheese and crackers and cookies. We need volunteers to help with the cookies. Please sign the sheet if you can help. Please bring a new unwrapped toy to the Regatta.

We will decorate the Christmas tree in the Clubhouse on Nov. 27th at 3:00. Please come and help us. Christmas dinner will be on Dec. 10th at 5:00. There are sign up sheets on the bulletin board. In order to be counted for the dinner you will have to pay ahead as this will be catered and I don't want to order food that we do not have money for ahead of time. Thanks for your help with this. We will have stuffed shells, meat balls, Italian bread, salad and dessert.

We are also having a food drive in the Village. You can bring some non-perishable goods to the dinner, or call me and I will pick them up or you can leave them on my steps. Also for the dinner, bring a \$1.00 gift for the entertainment. Please bring a new unwrapped toy. If you have any questions about any of these events, please notify me or someone on the Social Committee. Hope all of you have a good safe holiday season. *Pat Horne, Chair* 

#### Smile!

A man in Topeka, Kansas decided to write a book about churches around the country. He began in San Francisco and worked his way east from there. At a very large church, he began taking photographs and making notes. He spotted a golden telephone on the vestibule wall and was intrigued by the nearby sign that read, "Calls: \$10,000 per Minute." The man found the pastor and asked about the phone and the sign. The pastor answered that this golden phone was, in fact, a direct line to heaven.

The man thanked the pastor and continued on his way. He visited churches in Seattle, Houston, St. Louis, Chicago, Milwaukee, and many cities and towns all around the United States. In each location, the writer found more phones with the same sign, and he received the same answer from each pastor he questioned.

Finally, the writer arrived in Myrtle Beach. When he entered a church in this beautiful state of South Carolina, he saw the usual golden telephone. However, the sign at this telephone read, "Calls: 35 Cents." Fascinated with the discrepancy, he asked to speak with the pastor.

"Reverend, I have been in cities all across the country. In each church, I found this golden telephone and have been told it is a direct line to heaven, but in the other churches the cost was \$10,000 per minute. Your sign reads only 35 Cents per call. Why?"

The pastor, smiling broadly, replied, "Son, you're in South Carolina now. Heaven is a local call!"